

Our Ref:

Your Ref: A905600

Contact:



Hon Peter Foster MLC Legislative Council Committee Office Parliament House 4 Harvest Terrace West Perth WA 6005

Via email: env@parliament.wa.gov.au

Dear Chair, Petes

PETITION NO 003 - SPEED LIMIT ON BUSSELL HIGHWAY

Thank you for your letter of 5 August 2021 requesting comment from the City of Busselton in relation to the above matter.

The Council of the City of Busselton met to discuss this matter on 11 August 2021 and I can advise that the City is not adverse to a speed reduction along Bussell Highway to 90kph on the three primary entries and exit intersections into the Capel Town site.

The City however does not support the petitioners request to reduce this limit down to 80kph.

Yours sincerely,

Mike Archer CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER